All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc Monthly General Meeting Minutes Around the Town in 36 Questions Observation Run 18th November 2018

Meeting Opened: 10.45am

Apologies: Matt & Tracie Walker, Wayne & Janelle Menzies, Graham Hubbert, Hayden MacKinnon & Shelley Farrow, Ron & Ellen Caird, Peter Ceola and Jenny Hutchinson, Bruce Duncan, Clare & Doug Thwaite, John McBryde, Dave Misselbrook, Peter Barnes, David & Joanne Chambers, Peter Allen, Jye & Geoff Brady, Bill Raj, Mick Titmarsh and Jim & Jill Hicks.

Attendance: As per the sign on sheet

Welcome: Mick made special mention of Leigh Duncan's friend Tristian, Kelvin & Christine Hansen good to see them back after Kelvin being unwell, Peter Menzie and Bill & Rosie Childs it's good to see them as we haven't seen them for a while, also Mick and Trudi Kennedy who you don't see on this side of the river very often ②. Mick made special mention of David Chambers who is battling cancer and not well, we are all thinking of you David. Mick thanked Leigh Duncan for helping out his fellow club members in a time of need, Leigh told Joanne not to worry about mowing the yard he would do it, Joanne was to concentrate on being there for David. Leigh is a prime example of club spirit. Thank you Leigh. Mick also made special mention of Christine Toop who has hurt her leg after coming off second best to her dogs, wishing her a speedy recovery.

Previous Minutes: As per newsletter, website and Facebook page.

Moved: Chris Johnson Seconded: Beth Hubbert

Treasurer's Report: In Matt's absence, Matt was at his sons kindergarten Christmas party, Brenda presented

the monthly figures

Incomings: \$466.36 **Outgoings:** \$309.04

Reconciled Balance: \$14,896.50

Moved: Brenda Fisher Seconded: Glen Hamilton

Correspondence:

Incoming Newsletters: Chrysler News, Pitstop Online and Bearing Chatter received by email

Incoming General: Statements Westpac Bank, stall holders form from Ed's Donuts

Outgoing: Thinking of You cards Jim Hick and Danny McNamara, membership cards and receipts to Marion and George Baxter and Ben Schinkel and a Get Well Soon card to Kelvin Hansen

Moved: Brenda Fisher **Seconded:** Chris Hensley

Business arising from Minutes / New Business

General Business

	2 nd December Xmas Party – Coolwaters Caravan Park - The club will cover the costs of a BBQ lunch supplied by Coolwaters, everyone attending will have access to the waterpark. Non-members that wish to come along will pay a fee of \$10.00 per person except children 3 and under they are free. Club will supply softdrinks and water. There will be secret Santa for those that wish to participate please bring along present to the value of \$10 (presents - male for male and female for female) for the adults (this is not compulsory), if you wish Santa to bring a present for your child/children the presents are to be to the maximum value of \$20.00, they need to be wrapped with the child's name on them. Non-members will need to pay before the event, money can be banked into the club account please put the member that you are coming along with as reference when doing the transfer. Bank account list below. Meeting at the All Blacks Sports Grounds on Lakes Creek Road at 9.00am for a 9.30am depart. Bring along a plate of food to share for morning tea.
	If you haven't paid your membership it is not to late to do so, please remember to add the \$10 late fee to your membership payment. Payments can be made into the bank account below. Please remember to put either your name or membership number on them so they can be easily identified.
	Westpac Bank All Classic Motor Club CQ Inc BSB: 034210 Account No: 327015
	Midweek Run – December Thursday 13th Kabra Pub for lunch, meet at Central Park in Murray St at 11.00am for a 11.15am depart.
	January - Wednesday 16th – Keppel Sands Hotel – 11.00am for 11.15am depart. Depart from All Blacks Sports Grounds on Lakes Creek Road
	17 th February –17th February Breakfast – Breakfast will be at Emu Park at the park near the Surf Club across from the Pine Beach Hotel, BYO breakfast. For those that would like to travel as a group we will meet at All Blacks Sports Club at 7am for 7.15am depart or can choose to make their own way down at their own leisure Meeting to commence at 9.00am
	Thank you to the members that volunteered their time and cars for the Special Schools Graduations, it gives them great pleasure.
	Twilight cruise – Xmas Light drive 7 th December. Meeting place will be at Central Park in Murray 7pm for a 7.15pm depart. This run has been moved back slightly as it needs to be dark to see the lights. Directions will be provided on the night
	Club Facebook page – the club now receives most of the newsletters from other clubs via email, we will endeavour to share all of these onto the Facebook page for those that are interested in reading them.
•	Merchandise. See Jodie.

- Unidentified membership payment we still have one payment that was deposited into the bank account at the end of August that has not been identified, as it has no name attached to it. This

payment is a family membership; we would like to ask all members to check their bank accounts to check whether you have possibly paid your membership twice. Could you please contact Brenda 0487 388 485 if this is yours?

- Fellow club member Narelle Windress is holding an event in March 2019 for people suffering from dementia and their families and the wider community. Narelle has approached the club for help to make this an amazing event. Narelle lost her mum last year to dementia, while looking after her mother she would show her the vintage fashions and accessories that she collects and it would stir fond memories of times past and would get her mum smiling and verbalising. Narelle then thought that other dementia sufferers might also have the same reaction. With this in mind she then approached Dementia Australia and got their full support for the event. Narelle has asked if our club members would be interesting in bringing cars along to put on display to help with this event. We feel that this event is a very good fit for our club to do some community work that is very worthwhile. Our suggestion is to have cars on both Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th March 2019. If you are interested in displaying your cars on either or both of these days, please contact either Brenda 0487 388 485 or Mick 0437 226 232 or by email. info@allclassicmotorclubcq.com
- The club received an email from Gurney Clamp from the MG Club telling us about a new program that the Rocky Sports Club have started. If we sign up as club which costs us nothing and then our members go in and join their club for \$2.00 a year, the club will be able to use their function room once a year at no cost. After Each member has joined up they will receive \$2.00 of their first meal that they buy. Mick is going to go into Rocky Sports Club to sign up for this program, we will let the club know once this has been done so that members can go in and sign up under the club's banner.
- Clay Weston from the Central Qld Motor Sporting Club have asked our club if anyone would be
 interested in volunteering to help at next year's Gold Rush Hill Sprint 13th & 14th July 2019. They
 want to continue to build this event so that it becomes a world class event and are looking for
 volunteers that are interested and would be dedicated to helping them achieve this goal. Anyone
 that is interested can contact Clay Weston directly on 0429 944 667.
- Colleen has been working on updating the club information brochure and it looks very professional, it will go to the printers shortly.
- A special mention was made about the shirts that Mick Baxter is promoting, these are not club shirts and are not part of our club, our shirts can only be brought through our club merchandising officer Jodie Brady.
- Membership Draw: Membership 357 Allan Palmer was drawn unfortunately he was not here to collect, you must be present to win.
- Laurie Hamilton thanked the new committee for doing great job and hitting the ground running. Laurie made special mention of the newsletter and facebook page. Well done.

Up Coming Events

- Redhill 1st Saturday of the Month
- Mackay Vintage Club have sent out save the date for their North Qld Hub Rally 19th to 21st April 2019

Meeting closed: 11.08am